Housing Review Response

This is UNISON’s response to the proposed review and changes in part 1 of the Housing review.

The members who have contacted UNISON believe this process will go ahead regardless of their opinions as staff have been told they will match to posts before the process has finished and prior to a matching panel being scheduled.

Members report that they are struggling with current workloads therefore the loss of one post leaves those remaining wondering how they are going to absorb even more work.
The process of which person is allocated to each post is of concern as the posts proposed are not all of the same size and it could be the case that all will go for the same job and those unsuccessful will be unhappy getting the ‘short straw’.

Concerns were raised that previous issues of delineation and overlap will occur again as a result of this process.

The locations of the posts is an issue for the individuals involved.

If posts become functional it would be difficult to support and to know staff and there is a fear that this will lead to increased complaints from service users and staff alike as they will not be able get answers they need within easy reach.

Although this review is to be cost neutral there are concerns that changes are being driven by ‘efficiency’ rather than improving services for staff and customers.

This response is mainly with regards to phase one but the changes at this stage will have a significant effect on phase two and the support that managers can offer their staff.

UNISON would urge that all responses are considered and that all posts are sized appropriately before any implementation is considered.

Inez Teece

Branch Secretary.

